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In Summary
· At the March PC meeting, we expected building of the network to start in mid/late March.  
· Sadly, we have been defeated by the weather and construction has still not started.

The Construction Phase
· The Met office reported “England’s wettest March since 1981 and the third wettest on record.”
· Followed by above average rainfall in April and now in early May.
· Below average temperatures and lack of sunshine have not helped. 
· Consequently, landowners have refused access to Wessex and this situation remains.
· I have spoken with Wessex every week pressing them for a start date, but they are in landowners’ hands.
· The first fibre to be laid will run from the Ansty Farm shop area and into DSA alongside Sans Lane 
· The build will be managed by Project Manager Tony Najdoski.
· The build foreman is Mark Ricketts.

Agreeing the route of the fibre network (Designed by Rebecca Wells, Wessex Network Planner)
· Wessex continue to try to resolve some routing challenges. This will not delay the start of the build. 
· The main routing challenges are on Lower Street North and St Bartholomew’s Street.  
· The good news is that SSE have now given permission to use their infrastructure.
· We did not want to use their poles and ducts but if we cannot gain access under private gardens, we will resort to using the SSE infrastructure. 

· Josh (Engagement Mgr) and Mark Ricketts (Foreman) Wessex have offered to ‘walk the route’ of the fibre network with me, in late May. 

Connecting St Andrew’s church to the network
· Last year, Wessex agreed to provide full fibre to the church for a nominal £1 per month. 
· On May 31st, Josh from Wessex will meet Anna Harding from Salisbury Diocese to discuss the installation. 
· It is hoped that Ms Harding will ensure the necessary diocesan permissions are granted quickly to Wessex. 

Other areas of DSA which will not benefit from the work above – ‘the 89 properties’.
By way of a reminder.....
Properties (UPRNs) in the parish 		= 238
	Minus 9 tennis courts and 7 duplicates	= 222
	Minus 95 covered by Wessex scheme 	= 127
	Minus 38 who already have Fibre to The Property (FTTP to the old Ferne and Wardour schemes) = 89 
· The 89 were subject to the Governments ‘Public Review’ of the whole of Wiltshire, carried out by BDUK in 2022.
· I have spoken to and exchanged emails with Graham Huxter, WCC Broadband Manager. He was only able to confirm what we already know about the Public Review
· Therefore, I have discussed further with Wessex.
· They have agreed to consider extending the Village Centre Scheme (the 95 properties) to cover the remaining 89
· Provided we obtain registration of 50% of the 89 properties – we have called this the Southern Scheme
· Once the Village centre Scheme is underway, we will start campaigning. 
· I have some marketing materials and a map of the village showing the extent of the existing fibre network.

Communications
· The last Wessex update was sent on February 6th to all householders who have ordered the Wessex service. 
· I have pressed Wessex for more regular updates - in particular, in relation to the current weather delay. 
· Josh has committed to a regular update on or around the 18th of each month.
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